MAYOR JIM GRAY “ LEX ' N GTO N CHARLES MARTIN

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO:
FROM :
Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director
Division of Water Quality
DATE: December 13, 2016

SUBJECT: Recommendation for a FY17 (Class A) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for
Tanbatk Association of Neighborhoods, Inc. (I'AN)

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY17 (Class A) Stormwater Quality Projects
Incentive Grant for Tanbark Association of Neighbors, Inc. (IAN) in the amount of $31,650.00.

Purpose of Request

The objective of this project is to improve water quality by mitigating issues of erosion and ponding from
stormwater runoff in an existing swale located west of Crosby Drive, between Hartland Parkway and
Tanbark Road. Elements include installing a newly graded drainage swale with plantings, an underdrain,
and an Erosion Control Mat along the full length of the swale. The project will also educate citizens on
the many methods that can be used to stabilize swales through meetings, mail, flyers, door-to-door
communications, and a scheduled seminar.

Project Cost in FY17 and in Future Budeet Years

The grant has been approved by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of $31,650.00.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 — 303204 — 3373 — 78112 — WQINCENTIVE_17 — WQ_GRANT
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